PHILIP & SARAH MANAGEMENT OF THE SARAH MANAG MISSIONARIES TO CAMBODIA

September '25 Praise & Prayer Update **PRAISES**

Dear Friends and Partners,

We want to begin by saying thank you. Your faithful prayers and giving are what make it possible for us to be here, and every single update we share is a testimony of God's plan for this ministry that includes you and your church. We're so grateful to do this ministry with you.

Thank you for your continued prayers for our partners, Pilot & Seylah, children's home. Last month I shared about a large need of \$2,000 a month for them to continue to feed the kids and keep the home open. Because of God's faithfulness and your generosity, we've been able to help things continue running smoothly for now. But we know this is only a temporary solution, and we are praying for long-term monthly support—whether from churches, businesses, or individuals—that will allow this incredible ministry to thrive for years to come. God has already raised up many **Christian leaders** through this home—pastors, doctors, and faithful believers influencing their communities for the Gospel. Many of these children came from heartbreaking circumstances, yet today they stand as living testimonies of God's grace. We believe He is only getting started, and we're eager to see how God continues to use Pilot and Seylah's ministry in mighty ways.

On the family side, Arya has started a new school year and is loving it, while Kaladin keeps us busy as ever! Sarah and I are wrapping up Level 4 of language school, and while we can now have basic conversations with most people, there is still so much to learn—especially when it comes to biblical language. Right now we are working on memorizing John 3:16 in Khmer, and let me tell you, it's a mouthful! But every new word feels like a door opening for the Gospel.

Here in Cambodia, it is currently Pchum Ben, a major holiday steeped in Buddhism, animism, and even some Hindu traditions. The Khmer people believe that the spirits of their ancestors who lived sinful lives are released for 15 days to wander the earth. Families respond by going to temples, giving offerings, and praying for peace for their ancestors' spirits. For Christians, this season is especially difficult. Many are pressured by family who see their faith in Christ as a rejection of their culture and family history. Please pray for our Khmer brothers and sisters in Christ to stand firm, to show grace and love, and for the light of the Gospel to shine brightly in the midst of such darkness.

We cannot thank you enough for your partnership. Because of your prayers and support, we're able to keep moving forward in the work God has called us to here in Cambodia. Please keep praying that God will be glorified, that the Gospel will take root more deeply, and that our family will continue to grow in wisdom, strength, and love as we serve Him here.

llow unbelievers in pagan practices participating in religiously-rooted tra Pray for safety and protection for eve traveling or engaging in religious or t activities during this time. Pray that the gospel would be revealed and that many hearts would be open

receive the truth and come to know C

Pchum Ben Festival

Pray for Christians, especially young

sist the temptation to worship spiri

Pray for our people here in Cambodia, especially the believers, during Pchum Ben. There is alot of spirit worship and spiritual warfare during this time.

Thank you for your continued love and

support for our family!



Our Young Adult Bible Study has been such a blessing. We are able to consistently dig into God's Word and grow, some in English, some in Khmer!

PRAYERS

- Pray for wisdom and progress as we continue Khmer language school.
- Lift up Arya and Kal as they adjust to school and life in Cambodia.
- Pray for Khmer Christians to stay strong during Pchum Ben ancestor worship.

- For God's wisdom on long-term funding for the Children's Home.
- Ask God to raise leaders, pastors, and doctors from the children's home.

CONNECT

@WrightsInCambodia

(765) 244-0683

- WrightsInCambodia.com
- philip@wrightsincambodia.com sarah@wrightsincambodia.com
- - P.O. Box 1045 Springfield, Mo 65801
 - Sending Church: New Life Baptist Church Wabash, IN.





